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	Text1:   TESTIMONY OF MARYLAND DEFENSE COUNSEL IN OPPOSITION TO HB 1012
 
The Maryland Defense Counsel hereby submits the enclosed written opposition to HB 1012.  This bill requires the Workers' Compensation Commission to order an attorneys' fee of no more than $2,000 to be assessed against the Employer/Insurer, Self-Insured Employer, or Uninsured Employers' Fund in situations where a hearing is held but there are no indemnity benefits to be paid to the Claimant.
 
The bill was introduced to alleviate the perceived financial burden to a Claimant's attorney in pursuing litigation for medical benefits or treatment in situations where a prior attorney died or was disbarred; or where the indemnity benefits were closed either due to settlement or a finding of permanent total disability.  However, this bill is not limited to that situation and extends the award of Claimant's attorney's fees to all litigation where indemnity benefits are not awarded - which is a significant deviation from the Commission's historical attorneys' fee structure, and in direct conflict with the Commission's COMAR regulations that were updated on March 9, 2023.
 
The issue of attorneys' fees is one that has always been handled by the Workers' Compensation Commission, as its goal is to balance the interests of the Claimant's attorneys in receiving fees for their services, and the interests of the Claimant in receiving monetary compensation for their work-related injuries.
 
In the last two years, the Commission has twice updated their Schedule of Attorneys' Fees in COMAR 14.09.04.03.  The first change actually permits what is currently being sought under this bill by providing that the "...Commission may approve an attorney's fee in a case in which it is determined that the claimant is not entitled to any compensation benefits ... the Commission may approve an attorney's fee in a case involving issues such as medical care and treatment, or vocational rehabilitation, in which the claimant does not receive any monetary award..."
 
The Commission's most recent update on March 9, 2023, approved a significant increase to Claimant's attorneys' fees and again codified the above language, providing that the Commission may approve an attorney's fee in a case where there are no indemnity benefits to be paid to the Claimant.
 
Considering the above, there is no need for HB 1012 and its passage would significantly change the existing attorneys' fee structure by shifting the burden for attorneys' fees in medical-only cases onto the Employer/Insurer, Self-Insured Employer, or Uninsured Employers' Fund in situations outside of the bounds of what has been intended and passed by the Commission in its current COMAR regulations.  As a result, the Maryland Defense Counsel respectfully requests an unfavorable report on HB 1012.
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